

Henniker Road, Bolton BL3 3TP Telephone: 01204 333595

Email: office@heathfield.bolton.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mr. M. D Thornley BSC (Hons)

Friday 11th June

RE: NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer,

I hope you are well – what a busy first week we have had here at Heathfield! Children have returned refreshed and focussed, ready for a productive final half term of this academic year.

BOLTON MUSEUM VISIT – HEATHFIELD HEAD

This week KS2 children took part in an Egyptian workshop led by Bolton Museum. Children were able to use their Heathfield Head to recall knowledge they had been taught about the Ancient Egyptians and were able to extend and consolidate their knowledge and understanding by looking at genuine artefacts.













We are hoping to do more work with Bolton Museum. If you would like to visit the museum as a family, please find further information at: https://www.boltonlams.co.uk/homepage/33/at-home-with-bolton-library-and-museum-services

CHILDREN'S WELL BEING YOGA DAY - HEATHFIELD HEART

Today, children from Reception to Year 6 have developed YOGA techniques – a range of breathing, stretching and balancing techniques to support them physically and mentally. Ask your child/ren to show you some of the techniques they have been taught!











SPORTS WEEK

Next week is our Sports Week. Unfortunately, we are unable to do everything we had planned to do as direct or indirect result of COVID-19, nevertheless, we have some good activities planned.

On Wednesday 16th June, Reception – Year 6 will be taking part in Scoot Fit. Scot fit is a professional scooting company who use scooters as secret exercise machines! Children scoot for 30 minutes nonstop to music helping develop skills, abilities and confidence. Did you know - Scooting burns 30% more calories than cycling and running!

Please can children come to school in their Heathfield PE kits on Wednesday

Children with long hair – please do not have it in a bun or high pony as this will affect the helmet.

Children will not be able to use their own scooters but they can scoot to school every day and leave their scooter at the bike racks.







Please make your £1 donation on Parent Pay

Thursday 17th June KS1 and KS2 sports day (afternoon)

Please can children:

- Come to school in their PE kits
- Bring an extra drink of water
- Have some cream applied before school if it is warm; children could wear a sun hat too

Friday 18th June

Early Years Sport day. A separate letter has been sent to Early Years parents with additional information. There is a summary of the points below:

- Children will need to come in school wearing their PE kits, or for Nursery and First Steps children, shorts, t-shirts and appropriate footwear can be worn.
- Children will be placed into coloured 'teams' to participate in races parents have been informed which colour to wear
- As above, children can bring an extra drink of water
- Have some cream applied before school if it is warm; children could wear a sun hat too

Due to the current restrictions, unfortunately parents/carers are not able to attend. However, staff will take photographs we will uploaded to social media/tapestry for you to see.

Children will still have PE on their usual PE day.

Reception Tuesday Year 1 Tuesday Year 2 Tuesday Year 3 Tuesday Year 4 Friday Year 5 Friday Year 6 Thursday

KEY DATES

(All dates are subject to change and dependent on whether Risk Assessments at the time allow for certain things to go ahead, especially when external people are involved)

Wednesday 16th June Scoot fit Thursday 17th June KS1 and KS2 sports day

Yours sincerely,

Mr. M D Thornley

Headteacher





